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Coleford Town Council


Marketing and Regeneration Committee 

Tuesday 14 February 2023
6.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Council Chamber 

Minutes

Attendees: 
Cllrs. Kyne, S Cox, Elsmore, Drury, M Cox and Lusty
1. Apologies of absence received from Cllr. N Penny
2. There were no declarations of interest regarding Items on the Agenda
3. There were no new dispensations received, and the Town Clerk reminded Committee of Cllr. Nick Penny’s pre-registered Dispensation re: Events.
4. There were no Members of the Public present

5. The minutes of 17 January 23 were proposed, and unanimously agreed, as a true record, subject to the typo on page 1, which should read ‘in consultaion’
Cllr. Kyne signed a copy of the minutes, as a true record of that meeting
6. Matters Arising from the Minutes of 17 January 2023 

Item 10: Cycleways
Cllr. M Cox updated on this Item, including update on 
meetings scheduled
7. To consider UK Shared Prosperity Fund (SPF) associated activities, and to make recommendations, as necessary
The Town Clerk reported on the meeting with FoDDC, and Andrew Callard, also summarising funding arrangements. After further discussion, with emphasis on the need to progress, with priorities, across the activities that CTC is looking to progress, and consider further. It was proposed, and unanimously agreed that:

Recommendations:
1. The Town Clerk scheduled a Special Meeting/Workshop urgently, to focus specifically on UKSPF and the activities needing to be considered further, to progress, looking specifically at priorities, and a strategy to progress 

2. The Town Council seeks further clarity, from FoDDC on their UKSPF projects, and also re: Funding arrangements, timescales, and monitoring requirements
8. To receive update on Coronation Event, and other forthcoming events; to make recommendations, as necessary

The Town Clerk updated, and after further discussion it was recognised that the Coronation Weekend needed more thought, and planning, for another separate meeting to focus more on this; recommendation also proposed, and unanimously agreed that:

Recommendation:
Re: Drama Events

Town Council would underwrite the cost of this Event, offset against Ticket Sales, if not reached, working closely with Cllr. Drury on figures, liaison, etc.
9. To consider Events Marketing, inc. Events Leaflet, and to make recommendations, as necessary 
The Town Clerk presented Cllr. Penny’s thoughts, regarding costs and, after further discussion, it was proposed, and recommended that
Recommendation:

the proposals were agreed as presented, as follows:

Co-ordinate, and produced, as previous years, with indicative costs, as follows:

a. Project oversight, copy creation, arranging distribution etc. 
Design:







£250

Setting: 
 






£150
b. Printing of 15,000 Leaflets 

£75
c. Distribution (Glide Media approx. 10,000 from April - December) £639 

Note: 

The Clerk referenced, and it was further noted that Cllr. Penny had declared a Pecuniary Interest in this Item

10. To consider reviewing free Vehicle Parking, and wider promotion of Coleford as a Tourist Town, and to make recommendations, as necessary 
Cllr. Kyne led discussion on this Item, including free parking, overnight stays for Camper Vans, and was keen to see steps to consider underwriting costs for Car Parking in the Town Centre, to increase footfall, and visitors to this Tourist Town.  It was also noted that this had been considered previously and, after further discussion, the following recommendations were made:

Recommendations:

1. Town Clerk to revisit correspondence with FoDDC, and to further engage re: costs for free parking at Weekdays (Mon.- Fri), and separately Weekends

2. To also enquire of FoDDC re: the principle to consider overnight stays for Camper Vans  

3. Free parking allocation dates were also considered and it was proposed, and unanimously agreed that:
The following Free Car Parking dates for next Financial Year, are requested from FoDDC:

· 8 July 23 (CMF)

· 12 August 23 (Angus Buchanan 100 year Celebration)

· 2 December 23 (Lights ‘Switch-On’) 

· 9 December 23
(December Saturday)
· 16 December 23 December Saturday)

· 23 December 23 December Saturday)

11. To receive update re: UWE, and make recommendations, as necessary
Cllr. M Cox updated re: UWE activity, and this was noted to be included in the meeting discussion recommended in Item 7 above re: UKSPF
12. To receive update on Youth Investment Fund, and make recommendations, as necessary
Forthcoming meetings were noted, and Committee to receive further report, following these meetings.

13. To receive update and make recommendations, as necessary, re: Cycleways

Cllr. M Cox further updated and, after further discussion it was proposed, and unanimously agreed that:
Recommendations:

CTC write to Jasmine McWilliams, Food (copying to Nick Murry), requesting Stage 2 Report re: (Gofee) Active Travel: Mushet Walk

14. To consider Comms. Strategy inc. Newsletter, and to make recommendations, as necessary  
Town Clerk summarised latest position re: ‘Election Special’ Newsletter, and Cllr. M Cox feedback some comments, and the developed draft was noted, as ‘on-track’.  To be 

progressed to incorporate other articles, if possible, and presented to Full Council for approval, for Mid-March Deadline with Printer. 

Distribution was discussed, and it was emphasised that all Councillors should participate, covering their areas, as previously, with commitment to deliver timely, as this is key to its effectiveness, esp. linked to Elections.

15. To review the Committee Tracker

Cllr. Kyne summarised, and wanted to look more critically at the Tracker, in respect of how it monitors, tracks, priorities, believing that it is getting embroiled with office tasks, and wanted to see a system that reports headlines, updates, alerts (if slippage), and achievements; not so much minutiae for discussion at Committees.. Cllr. Kyne to work further with Office to develop.  This was noted.
Meeting ended: 8.29 pm 
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